TAB 15


VP Ontario Report (A/VP Serge Desbiens)

I started acting in the VP Ontario’s position in mid December. It is a month-to-month acting assignment.

Here is a list of activities that I attended since December. Not detailed here are dealings of two investigations in the region. I would also like to mention that I have invested many efforts with my North Bay 635 and Trenton private sector 650 locals to help them become more active. The Trenton Local is now on board and North Bay is still rebuilding and will require more attention in the coming months.

My first trip was on March 5 to 6. I attended Trenton Local 650 AGM. We held elections for the VP and Chief Stewards positions.  The local has since completed their financial report and will be able to send a member to our UNDE Triennial Convention.
I attended a CRC meeting in Kingston on March 19 and 20th. At the same time visited Kingston Local 641 President.

On March 26th, I met with Petawawa private sector local 639. The local President had requested that I attend a special membership meeting along with USO Louis Bisson. The meeting went well and some positive actions will come out helping both the local and the USO representing their grievances.

The next day March 27th, I went to North Bay and visited the Executives of Local 635. We had discussions on how to revive this local, I have several ideas that would help and will pass them along in the fall.

On April 28, I co-chaired the fourth Canadian Division LMRC in Toronto.

There are a lot of between the lines activities that are not listed here.
On a different note, I also attended the PSAC Bargaining Conference in February in Ottawa and was elected to the SV bargaining team. The bargaining teams met for the first time from March 31st to April 3rd. I have since spoke at two PSAC mobilizing meetings, April 28th in Sudbury and April 29th in Sault St. Marie, My next meeting is planned for May 21st in Belleville.

NCR and Ontario region conference is scheduled for May 23rd to May 25th, it is booked and will be held in Toronto. Thank you to Sister Paulette as she did most of the preparation for this conference.

In solidarity

Serge Desbiens

A/VP Ontario Canadian Division Labour Management Relations Committee Meeting
